
 

 

Fresher’s Meet Held at HKM GDC Bandipora 

6th August 2025 

The Office of the Dean Students' Welfare, in collaboration with the Admission Committee, 

successfully organised a Fresher’s Meet on 6th August 2025. The programme was held under the 

able guidance and leadership of Prof. Tariq Ahmad Bhat, Dean Students’ Welfare and Convener 

of the Admission Committee. 

The event aimed to formally welcome the newly admitted students and acquaint them with the 

institutional framework, academic protocols, and campus culture. In his detailed and insightful 

presentation, Prof. Tariq Ahmad Bhat elaborated on several key areas of student orientation. These 

included the course structure, the process of generating the ABC ID, subject changes after fee 

submission, rules regarding discipline and uniform, and mandatory attendance requirements (75% 

attendance being essential for eligibility to appear in examinations). He also explained the anti-

ragging measures, emphasising the importance of completing the online anti-ragging undertaking 

as per UGC guidelines. 

The programme also featured interactions with senior faculty members and programme 

coordinators. Dr. Mubasir Hamid, NSS Programme Officer, highlighted the role of NSS in 

fostering social responsibility and leadership among students. Prof. Gowhar Muslim Shah, Head 

of the Department of Commerce, encouraged students to pursue academic excellence and maintain 

decorum on campus. Dr. Nasarul Islam, Head of the Department of Chemistry, welcomed the 

students and provided valuable academic and personal guidance. 

The proceedings of the programme were efficiently moderated by Prof. Shahid Shafi from the 

Department of Economics, ensuring smooth transitions and active engagement throughout the 

session. 
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